
Dunwoody Village 
 

 MEMORANDUM  
 
 
June 30, 2023 
 
To:   Residents, Families & Staff 
From:  Leadership Team  
 
Skilled Nursing Survey 
Congratulations to all Dunwoody staff who work in and support skilled nursing on a 
DEFICIENCY-FREE Annual Department of Health Survey for the second year in a row! Our team 
is extremely passionate about providing outstanding care and services to all of our community 
residents and rehab patients. The great results of the Annual Survey are a testament to the 
quality of people who work at Dunwoody Village. We are so proud! The surveyors look in-depth 
at the quality of care and services being provided and it takes every staff member doing the 
“right thing” 365-days a year to achieve these results. On behalf of myself -- Brandon Jolly, 
Director of Health Services -- our Director of Nursing, Susan Bankert, our President/CEO, 
Maureen Casey, and the entire Leadership Team, we thank each and every staff member for 
your contributions. We hope that you will celebrate this accomplishment and please know that 
we value each of you tremendously. Dunwoody Staff Are the Best! 
 
COVID-19 
Currently there are no Residential or Care Center Residents who have tested positive.  No 
employees have tested positive at this time.  
 
Aquatic Classes & Pool/Spa 
Last week’s memo announced that aquatic classes would not be held on Monday, July 3rd, or 
Wednesday, July 5th.  However, Aquatic Classes will be held at their regular time on both days, 
July 3rd and July 5th.  The pool is closed for Independence Day, Tuesday, July 4th.  The spa is 
closed awaiting repair. 
  
Dining Services 
Reserve Dining Room Reservation Guidelines: 
Seating/Serving capacity is 16 people.  Dunwoody resident events have priority use. Celebratory 
events such as birthday parties etc. take priority over group meetings.  If a group meeting is 
booked, group meetings must give up their reservation for a celebratory event.  Reservations 
for events must be made by contacting Marquis Branson and the Dining Services team at 610-
359-4433, at least 30 days in advance.  Food service for events is Hearthside only.  Guidelines 
may change in the future based upon usage experience. This information will be shared on 
Touchtown. 
 
Human Resources 
Human Resources (HR) welcomes Claire Burke!  Claire has joined Human Resources as a 
summer intern and will also return seasonally.  A senior at Ursinus College, Claire will complete 
160 hours of senior course credit with our HR department. 


